Newcastle Airport Consultative Committee
Quarterly Meeting 6th March 2018.
There were 14 members of the committee and NIA staff present and 4 apologies.

1. The minutes of the last meeting were accepted. The Chairman updated the Committee on the progress of the website update, which is almost ready.  A new committee photograph will be taken at a future meeting.
2. Matters arising. The airport report has been redesigned and members comments were invited.  There will be a discussion next time.
A brief discussion took place on the Data Protection Act provisions to take effect on 25 May.  The Secretariat will advise the committee on NIAL’s decisions and where the Act will affect the committee.
3. The airport report highlighted the continued growth in passenger movements now back to levels last seen in 2008.  Emirates have now passed the two millionth passenger travelling to Dubai. An update was given on an Easyjet event in which the new A320neo was on show. This new aeroplane is more fuel efficient and will be introduced to the Easyjet fleet.  The Committee was also briefed on the recent visit to the airport by the Aviation Minister, Baroness Sugg, and the airport’s status as a Northern Powerhouse partner.
Recent adverse weather conditions will affect punctuality statistics but the airport remained open throughout the period and this was welcomed by customers via social media and press comment.
It was reported to members that complaints about noise levels by residents, mainly from Heddon-on-the-Wall and Clara Vale, have now resulted in the formation of the Aircraft Noise Action Group (ANAG). Following discussion it was decided that a sub group of the Committee will arrange to meet with representatives of ANAG to discuss their concerns and the way forward.  The sub-group will report back at the next meeting.
4. An excellent presentation was given by the Airport Ambassador Supervisor of her work on the handling of passengers with hidden disabilities, the progress on a hidden disabilities passport and staff training.  The information now available on the Airport website was commended by members.
5. A brief report of the recent working party meeting of UKACCs outlined the probable agenda of the full Liaison Meeting to be held in June at Heathrow, at which the committee will be represented by the Chairman and Deputy. It continues to be important that the voice of regional airports is heard by the industry and government, and the UKAACS forum presents an excellent way for this to happen.  Both the DfT and CAA are represented at the meeting, giving airport committees’ insights into their thinking and plans.
6. The next Meeting will be held in the Boardroom at 10.00am on Tuesday 5th June 2018.
